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Date: Jan 30, 2014      		Time: 12:30 am – 2:00 noon    
Co Chairs:  Jim Burrell; Rick Bennett	 	Location:  Pres Conf Room SE3-104

	Attendees:
	Attendees:  Rod Pavao; Amelia Akers-Martin; Randy Wu; Kurt Hibner; Rosalyn Chan; Don Houston; Rachael Goldberg;  Debra Williams; Scott Brunson; Kevin Melero; Marsha Hovey; Ken Tanaka; Chris Rolen; Adrianna Allen; Mary Hartman

	Guests:
	Teresa Amos



	Agenda Items:

	Topic
	Topic Lead
	Time
	Notes

	Call to Order
	Rick
	2 min
	

	Approval of 11/21 minutes
	Jim 
	3 min
	

	Science Building Door Incident
	Don/Kurt
	5 min
	

	Police Dept Update
	Ken
	5 min
	

	Active Shooter Training Update
	Marsha/Ken
	5 min
	

	Building Emergency Plan Update
	Task Force
	10 min
	

	49er Parking Agreement
	Rick/Ken
	10 min
	

	Classroom 
Emergency Phone Update
	Teresa/Marsha
	10 min
	

	Building Sweeper Update
	Marsha
	10 min
	

	Outdoor Furniture Standards
	Rick
	10 min
	

	DSPS move
	Debra
	5 min
	

	Lockers and Breast Feeding location in Gillmor
	Debra
	10 min
	

	Custodial Supervisor Transition
	Don
	10 min
	

	EV Charging Stations
	Rick
	5 min
	

	Gillmor Center Golden Moment
	Rick/Randy
	5 min
	

	Fire Alarm Update (project and false alarms)
	Don
	5 min
	

	Key Notification Procedures
	Rick
	5 min
	

	Future Agenda items; guests
	Rick
	0 min
	

	

	Updates
	Various
	
	

	Roundtable 
	Team
	0 min
	

	
	
	
	

	Meeting Summary or Take Away:

	1.
	

	2.
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Minutes of November 21 were approved.

The incident in the science building dealing with a barricaded exit door was discussed and the committee was informed that there have been changes made, increasing the communication between facilities and science building staff.

Police report: Ken Tanaka reporting:

If any safety issue arises, please contact him or Rick as soon as possible.
Campus safety video is great and Ken thanked Marsha and everyone else who made this happen. He would like to see West Valley produce something similar!
49’ers parking lot usage agreement: The BOT has approved the agreement.
Tail-gating will be permitted, except under the solar panels
Set-up and clean-up is part of the deal
So far, the lots will only be available on Sundays during the first year
HM has the rights to sell/serve food to people in lots
There will be lots of police coverage

Active shooter training update: Marsha reported that not many people have been trained. Supposedly, managers were assigned to have their groups scheduled for training, but most have failed to do so. Jim will follow up.
So far only student development division, KJ’s and the Library have been trained.

Emergency plans 
Science building: Jim has been working with the science building lab techs to develop an emergency plan. Marsha has reviewed the plan and has made some recommended changes. The plan needs one last edit, and it should be completed.
College rentals – various schools are renting space. Golden Gate and St Mary’s. These people need to be integrated in the WVM Alert system. Rick and Marsha will follow-up.
Emergency phone update: 
Teresa explained she has only one person for the district, so it is hard to stay on top of what needs to be done. There was general concern of having “emergency phones” in classrooms that don’t work! It creates a false sense of security. The debate centered around fixing phones that have a series of problems, like bad wiring in a building that is going to be torn down soon versus just removing phones that don’t work. Neither seems optimal as a solution.
The phone in W2-501 must be repaired because the room is used by disabled students
Pull down/lockdown stations in the Gillmor building were wired in the building, but will not be activated. The policy of how to respond to such an emergency must be clarified before activating the stations.
How responsible is the college for having students with mental disabilities – many have been diagnosed as passive/aggressive. Should the college be getting updates? Does this committee deal with this or Health and Wellness committee? The committee agreed that this issue is not under our purview, however it should be raised in this committee to be aware of the issue.

DSPS is moving to the Campus Center, second floor.

With Kurt’s retirement February 3rd, Don will take on those of Kurt’s duties associated with Mission College.

Keys:

Some people did not know to pick up keys at the facilities building.
The committee discussed access to the Gillmor building: what’s the keying hierarchy, which rooms will be left unlocked, or how to ensure a room is unlocked? Rick suggested he invite Nathan to our committee.

Fire alarm update – the solution of the sun’s rays triggering a fire alarm was to put black plastic along the 3rd floor windows – the President doesn’t like this solution!

Insufficient handicapped parking: there aren’t enough spots along the south side next to the building. Debra commented that ADA part 504 states that the district ADA coordinator has the requirement of not only does the district need supply some spots, but enough spots!

Adjourn, 2.10 pm.
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